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If you’re a separated parent, and your circumstances have changed you need to contact Child Support and let us know.
You need to tell us 
· If your income changes – especially if your income drops by more than 15%. This includes if you start getting income from JobKeeper Payment, getting JobSeeker Payment, or another Pension or Allowance
· If you receive a redundancy payment – if you have a debt this may be collected from your redundancy
· If you’re having Child Support taken from your wages and your employment has changed
· If you start working with a new employer
· If any of your contact details have changed
· If there are changes to the care of your children – for example, if a child is spending more or less time in your care or the care of someone else
· If you and the other party get back together
· If you have any children as part of a new relationship
If things change and you don’t tell us, you could pay or receive the wrong amount of child support, or receive the wrong amount of Family Tax Benefit, or both. This could mean that you will need to pay back a debt in the future.
You should tell us as soon as possible because most changes can’t be backdated. 
If you already have a Child Support Assessment in place, you can tell us about income changes through your child support online account through myGov, or the Express Plus Child Support mobile app. 
If you can’t tell us online, or if your income has dropped since your last tax return, or if you have a child support debt and expect to receive a redundancy payment, you can call us on 131 272.
